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PQ 2529/25* To ask the Minister for Health the current status of the Primary Care Centre in 

Graiguenamanagh; when she expects this centre to be completed; and if she will make a statement 

on the matter. 

Dear Deputy Cleere, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 

Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 

A developer was appointed in 2023 to deliver a new Primary Care Centre for Graiguenamanagh and 

the surrounding areas. 

The HSE is working with the selected developer on the detailed design of the project. A planning 

application is due to be lodged in Ql 2025. 

Following approval of the relevant statutory procedures (including planning permission, fire safety 

certificate, and disability access cert) the developer will issue a construction programme which will 

outline target dates, including commencement of construction works on site. 

At present, it is expected that construction works will commence on site in 2025 and would then be 

due for handover to the HSE late 2026/early 2027. Dates to be confirmed. 

Yours sincerely 

Ciaran Ruane 

Estates Manager 

HSE Capital and Estates Department 


